
Final report on my work as County Councillor since 2008

I have noticed some suggestions that Radyr and Morganstown is neglected by Cardiff 
County Council. This is a very unfair comment on the officers of Cardiff council who aim to 
provide over 800 services as well as capital schemes on an equitable basis. As well as 
responding promptly to the needs of over 5000 constituents, I have issued monthly 
newsletters describing the progress of major projects; these are available on the RMA 
website, but I set out below the major projects which have been delivered for our 
communities; I hope this refutes any suggestion that we have been “short-changed”. 

In addition to dealing promptly and effectively with all casework, I delivered the following:

• Skateboard Park at Mound Field 100k

• Refurbish Radyr Library about 450K 

• Floodlit all weather pitch at Radyr Comp about 500 K

• Modify and refurbish Victorian Railway bridge on footpath 51 about 500K

• Persuade Network Rail to instal access lifts at Radyr Station,

• Significant contributions to Tennis Club new courts and Cricket Club outdoor nets 

• Assisted Guide HQ major repair by facilitating a very large grant

• Electrically operated seating for drama studio at Radyr Comp

• Assistance and grant support for new staff room and outdoor teaching areas at Bryn
Deri

• Grant support for outdoor teaching areas at Radyr Primary ; working  with the 
leadership team and  governing body to convert Radyr Primary from 1.5 form entry 
to 2 form entry with a full pre-school provision

• Closing Golf Club Lane to vehicular traffic 

• Working with officers to set up HGV traffic gate to avoid HGVs using our main road 
illicitly. This is a pilot scheme and the first such in the UK

• Leading successfully the local desire to have a reduced speed limit on our main
road combined with the provision of more safe zebra crossings

County Councillor Rod McKerlich, 24th April 2022


